
 
  

 

 

    PRAYER LETTER – September 2023 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

The first week of August, I was in Quito, Ecuador to visit 

our missionaries Camilo and Mariela Encina. They are 

doing a tremendous work for the Lord!  Camilo leads the 

church on visitation twice a week, and almost every day, 

with the exception of Sunday, he goes to the homes of his 

members for discipleship training.  Camilo and Mariela 

have developed close relationships with their people, and 

the Lord is blessing.  Please join us in praying for God’s 

continued blessings upon this ministry. 

 

BIG CHANGES IN ECUADOR – On my last Wednesday 

night I was preaching at Camilo’s church and immediately after the service one of his members 

approached him with some very disturbing news.  While I was preaching at the Way Baptist 

Church, one of the top candidates for 

president of Ecuador was assassinated just 

twenty minutes from where we were.  

Ecuador was once considered one of the 

safest countries in South America, but in the 

last four years homicides have quadrupled, 

due to the growing Cocaine Industry.   

 

A lot of big changes are taking place all over the world, but, on the positive side, there are 

tremendous changes taking place in the hearts of men, women, boys and girls through the 

Preaching of the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ.  We rejoice for all of the people at the Way 

Baptist Church whose eternal destiny changed when they became new creatures in Christ.     

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MY NEXT TRIP – Pray for me as I prepare to preach this October at the Open Door Baptist 

Church in Iquique, Chile.  I will also be teaching two days of Bible Classes.   

 

In Christ,                                Home Church: Calvary Baptist Church – Hampton, Georgia 

Bruce Berry                            Email address: bruceberry@mwbm.org/  
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